
2017 November 16 Reservoir Committee Meeting, Agenda Item & Attachment 0 

 

Meet ing:  Phase 1 Reservoir Project Agreement  2017 Oct 20 

Subject:  Reservoir Committee Meeting  9:30 –  11:00 PM 

Loca t ion:  122 West Old Highway 99, Maxwel l ,  CA 95955  Call in: 1 310.372.7549 

Code: 895389 (no #)  

Cha i r :  Thad Bettner (Glenn-Colusa Irr igat ion Distr ict)  

Vice Cha i r :  Doug Headrick (San Bernard ino Val ley Munic ipal  Water Dist r ict)  

Treasurer  Jamie Traynham (Davis Water Distr ict )  

  Draf t  MEETI NG MI NUTES  

Act ion i tems serve as meet ing minutes  

Part ic ipa t ion  by phone is  not  counted in  

quorum or  vot ing,  un les s  the members ’  

locat ion is  pub l i shed w i th th is  agenda .  

Status: Issued for  Use  Version: C 

Purpose: Informat iona l  Date: 2017 Nov 12  

Caveat 1 Subject  to change  Ref/File #: 12.221-200 

Caveat 2  Page: 1 o f  6 

 

ROLL CALL & QUORUM:  Rol l  was cal led, which resul ted in 19 el ig ible representat ives 

in attendance p lus 1 part ic ipat ing by phone. This equate s to 77.4% of the current 

part ic ipat ion percentage being in attendance, which is  greater than the 50% needed to 

have a quorum of the Reservoir Committee.  

ATTENDANCE:  See at tached l ist .  

CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman Bettner cal led the meeting to order at 9:32 AM fol lowed 

by the P ledge of Al legiance.  

AGENDA APPROVAL:  It  was moved by Traynham and seconded by Cheng to approve 

the October 20, 2017 Sites Reservoir Committee Agenda. Motion approved 

unanimously.  
 

MEETING MINUTES APPROVAL:   Approva l  of September 21, 2017 meet ing minutes 
was moved by Ruiz  and seconded by Kunde with minor change. Motion approved 

unanimously.  
 

INTRODUCTIONS 

 
PERIOD FOR PUBLIC COMMENT:  No comments were provided.  

1.  Chairpersons ’  Report:  30 min Bettner & Headr ick  

1.1 Introductory remarks 

 

1.2 Discuss ion and poss ible di rect ion to the General   (Attachment 1-2) 

Manager regarding the rules and procedures 

to ensure a quorum.  

The fol lowing genera l discussion was he ld with no act ion taken.  

Since the topic of delegated vot ing was brought up at the August meeting, the 

use of de legated vot ing has begun to be implemented on a case -by-case basis . 

This process was used by two agencies in September and f ive agencies for th is  
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meeting.  The General  Manager wi l l  contact  the distr icts who have not been 

consistent ly part ic ipat ing to remind them of these provis ions.  

 

1.3 September 2017 Status Report (Informational)   (Attachment 1-3) 

 

The fol lowing genera l discussion was he ld with no act ion taken.  

 

Watson provided a synopsis of work performed in September; which focused on 

the Phase 1 budget  reprior it izat ion and contract  amendments for consultants. 

Not ices to proceed have been issued to the consultants,  who are now working in 

accordance with the reprior i t ized budget.   

 

In addi t ion, Joe Trapasso and Kevin Spesert  have been ful ly on-boarded and are 

now ful l t ime on the project.   

 

1.4 An informational  report out  from the October 16, 2017   (Attachment 1-4)  

Authori ty Board Meet ing for  d iscussion . 

 
The October 16, 2017 Authori ty Board Meet ing had no signif icant act ions  

taken.  
 

The f iscal  year 2018 budget is  expected to be presented to both the Authority 
on November 10 & Reservoir Committee on November 16 for  their  respect ive 

considerat ion to approve (or not) .   

 
The Author ity approved consultant Jerry John’s contract  amendment .  

 

1.5 An informational  report out  from the October 18 ,   (Attachments 1-5 & 1-5a)  

2017 Water Commiss ion Meet ing for discuss ion.  

 

The fol lowing genera l discussion was he ld with no act ion taken.  

 

At the beginning of the meeting, where publ ic comment is a l lowed for non -

agenda items, speakers in support of the Sites Project  included: Authority 

Board Chairperson Vann, Reservoir  Committee part ic ipants: Headrick & Kunde, 

and publ ic: G. Soros,  speaking on behal f of the Rice Commiss ion. 

 

The Cal i fornia Water Commission (CWC) conducted a basic check for 

complet ion and el igibi l i ty for each of the 12 appl ica t ions. The Si tes Project met 

these requirements with no publ ic comment other than  a thank you from 

Watson. 

 

Two other  projects were d iscussed in deta i l  at this meeting: 

 

a.  River Partners Conjunct ive Use Project  (Cosumnes R iver) : Commissioners 

were skept ical  the project meets the el ig ibi l i ty requirements. R iver Partners 

presented their rebuttal . The Water Commissioners d irected the ir  staff to 

revis i t  the def init ion of conjunct ive use  in the regulat ions .  

 

b.  Temperance Flat : The Water Commission agreed with staff ’s  

recommendat ion that their appl icat ion meets the requirements for basic 
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completeness as stated in WSIP Regulat ions. Their Author ity wished to add 

two documents to their appl icat ion : An Execut ive Summary and Uncertainty 

Analysis.  The Water Commission has deferred the decis ion to the next 

meeting when a l l  n ine commiss ioners are expected to be present .  

 

On December 13-14, 2017, the Sites Project wi l l  be invited to give a 

presentat ion to the Water Commiss ion. The presentat ion wi l l  be 15 minutes 

fo l lowed by 15 minutes for quest ions and answers.   

 

Commission’s Schedule : At th is  t ime, there is no ind icat ion of de lay to the 

schedule . In January 2018, the Water Commission is scheduled to announce 

staff recommendat ions and begin the appl icant  appeals process, which is 

l imited to the Publ ic Benefi ts  Rat io (PBR) . The Cal i fornia Water Commission is  

st i l l  on schedule for  the three -day workshop in March where the Water 

Commission expects to  make the f inal  assignment of the PBR; which accounts 

for 33% of the Water Storage Investment Program’s  scoring).  From March to 

June, the Water Commiss ion wi l l  decide what dol lar amount to ass ign each 

el ig ib le project; which is  referred to as the Maximum Condit ional  El ig ibi l i ty 

Determinat ion. At the June Commiss ion meet ing they are expected to make 

the ir decis ion.  

 

In addit ion, the Water Commiss ion is  expected to be able to approve the in it ia l  

funding requests at the June Commission meeting. Their staff are working on 

draft terms and condit ions, which are expected to become publ ic ly avai lab le in 

early 2018. 

 

1.6 Discuss ion and poss ible di rect ion to the General   (Attachment 1-6)  

Manager regarding the proposed organizat ion charts  

to be used for  the remainder of Phase 1 and concept  

for Phase 2, respect ively .  

 

The fol lowing genera l discussion was he ld with no act ion taken.  

 

An updated organizat ion  chart was handed out that incorporates feedback 

provided by the Authority Board on Oct  16. The f irst chart  ref lects  today 

through the end of Phase 1.  The second chart ref lects the approximate mid-

point  of Phase 2.  The primary changes from the Authority are reflected in the 

f i rst  chart for  Phase 1,  which combines the Authority Board and the Reservoir 

Committee into one box, separated by a dashed l ine.   This concept is intended 

to reflect  the delegat ion from the Authori ty to the Reservoir  Committee and 

dua l decis ion-making combined with the need to manage the project within the 

mater ia l change thresholds.  

 

EPC Manager: The goa l is to hi re an Engineer-Procure-Construct ion Manager at 

the end of Phase 1 to help define the f inal  procurement requirements for 

prel iminary design. 

 

Hydropower: Per the decis ions made in the September 21 s t  Reservoir 

Committee meet ing, th is work has been shi fted from Phase 1 to Phase 2 

regarding budget al locat ion and prior it izat ion . The current working assumption 
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is that there may be a separate project  agreement for hydropower depending 

on how many committee members choose to part ic ipate.  I f a l l  members choose 

to part ic ipate,  there is  no need for a separate agreement. There is  a lso a 

possibi l i ty to have a thi rd party take on hydropower as a deve loper. Decis ions 

regarding the strategy are expected to need to be made in the f irst  s ix to nine 

months of Phase 2.   

 

Phase 2 Vacancies : There are many vacancies on the chart for Phase 2; th is  is  

because the consultants’  contracts are through Phase 1,  and both the Reservoir 

Committee and Author ity wi l l  need to decide i f the current  serv ices contracts 

wi l l  be re-competed or extended into Phase 2.   

A request  was made for any publ ic comment,  but no comments were provided.  

 

2. Ad Hoc Finance & Economics Work Group:   Traynham 

2.1 Review Treasurer ’s report  for September 2017  (Attachment 2-1) .  

 

The fol lowing genera l discussion was he ld with no act ion taken.  

Traynham provided an overview of the Treasurer ’s  Report  for September 2017, 

which was approved by the Authority Board on October 16, 2017.  

Regarding the status of Yolo County F lood Control and Water Conservat ion 

Distr ict ,  they are not s ignatory to the Reservoir  Committee and in late 2015 

opted to not remain an Author ity Member.  Representat ives from the Author ity 

and Genera l Manager are working to schedule a meeting to discuss their  

status.  

2.2 Provide a status of 2nd  invoice for Phase 1  

 

The fol lowing genera l discussion was he ld with no act ion taken.  

 

Corrected second invoices have been mai led out ref lect ing the Phase 1 total  

commitment of $48.50/acre-foot  of Class 1 and $24.25/acre -foot of Class 2 

part ic ipat ion.  

In response to quest ions re lated to the need for  any addit ional  payments for  

phase 1, i t  was stated that these revenue project ions were used as the basis 

for the amended phase 1 budget Target,  which was approved last  month .  The 

underlying work plan discounts the expected revenue to create an init ia l  level  

of cont ingency with an addit ional level  of cont ingency associated with 

extending Phase 1 up to three -months beyond the approved June 30, 2018 

date.   Last ly, the work planned for 2018 includes addit ional c ont ingency, but  

some of this amount may be al located in the f isca l year 2018 budget.  

To improve management of the approved budget through the end of Phase 1,  

Trapasso is developing a process to compi le each consultant ’s three -month 

project ion. This wi l l  a id in determining how long Phase 1 funds are ava i lable before 

Phase 2 funding is  needed.   
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A request  was made for any publ ic comment,  but no comments were provided .  

 

3.  Ad Hoc Reservoir Operations Work Group:   Kunde & Ruiz  

The Work Group leadership provided  a report of i ts d iscussions. This inc luded:  

▪  Preparing for  agency rebalancing of their  respect ive part ic ipat ion in Phase 2 

and future phases.  

▪  Ant ic ipated effects of new regulat ions associated with development of CA 

WaterFix .  

▪  Potent ia l  project del iver ies and project costs .  

▪  The potent ia l value of storage in the repayment valuat ion and reba lancing . 

A request  was made for any publ ic comment,  but no comments were provided .  

 
4. Ad Hoc Site Works Work Group:  Watson for Azevedo 

Since last month, no meetings have been held. Nothing to Report .  

 
5. Ad Hoc Power Facil ities Work Group:  Watson for Vanderwaal 

Budget and associated work has been deferred to Phase 2 . Nothing to Report.  

 

6.  Ad Hoc Water Facil ities Work Group:   Watson for Ari ta  

Kickoff meeting wi l l  be scheduled before month’s end .  

 

Pr ior to start ing agenda item 7, a request was made for any publ ic comment  re lated 

to items 4, 5,  and/or 6, but  no comments were provided .  

7. Ad Hoc Document Review Work Group:   Bettner  & Thomson 

7.1 Discuss ion and poss ible di rect ion to staff regarding the status of work 
approved at the September 21, 2017 Meet ing.  

 

Fol lowing general  discussion of the addit ional work,  no act ion taken.  

 

7.2 Near-term complet ion schedule & preparat ions   Watson & Thomson 
for November Reservoir Committee meeting).  

 

The fol lowing genera l discussion was he ld with no act ion taken.  

The results  from the various work group meetings  wi l l  be brought to the 

Reservoir Committee, at the November 16, 2017 meeting, to determine i f  any 

act ion should be taken (or not) and/or any recommendation should be 
prepared (or not)  for  the Author ity’s  cons iderat ion at their  November 20, 2017 

meeting. 
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Prior to start ing agenda item 8, a request was made for any publ ic comment , but no 

comments were provided.  

 

8.  Recap & Adjourn  10 min Watson 

8.1 Agenda topics for next  meet ing?   

 

2018 budget recommendat ion to approve  

 

Status of technical  memorandums 

 

Update on the phase 1 reba lancing process.  

 

Update on efforts to define Phase 2.   

 

The next Reservoir Committee meeting wi l l  take place on Thursday, November 

16, 2017, start ing at 2:00 PM in Sacramento at the Tsakopoulos Library Gal ler ia 

(East  Room).  

 

The Workshop at ACWA wi l l  take p lace on Tuesday, November 28, start ing at 

2:30 pm in Anaheim at  the Marr iott .  The topic wi l l  be next steps - phase 1 

rebalancing process and phase 2.  

 

Final  2018 Meeting Calendar (Informat ional)  (Attachment 8-1) 

Assumes meeting into phase 2  

8.2 Summarize act ions taken by Reservoir Committee  

No act ion was taken. 

ADJOURN: Meet ing adjourned at 11:02 AM. 

 

   

Chairperson 
Thad Bettner 

 General Manager 
Jim Watson 

 












